
Enzian Ski Club 

Meeting Minutes, April 4, 2019 

 

President Siegfried Brunnacker called the meeting to order at 8:30 PM. He thanked 31 people for 

attending.  We toasted Klaus for his January birthday.  I read the minutes from the March meeting and 

they were accepted as read.  Siegfried thanked the committee for always doing a wonderful job.   

Inge Biehl reported finances for March.  She made deposits for the dinner dance and wrote out 17 checks 

to members who attended the Stiftungfest and other expenses.  Our checking account is in good order.  

Susi Beckmann said we have 148 members and dues are all paid up.   

Gerdi checked our mailbox and found 20 envelopes returned with insufficient postage.  The envelopes 

were weighed at the post office and they said we have correct postage.  There was 15 cents due on each 

letter which we posted and remailed.  How can the post office make such a mistake? We wonder why 

people say they never received the newsletter. Maybe we should change our return label. 

Siegfried said Fritz Wanner is coming along nicely.  He feels better each day.  The dinner dance is 

coming up April 28th and as of now, we have 100 people, we need 125 people.  The trip to the winery is 

October 13th, the price went up a little.  They treat us very nice, the food and music are always good.  It’s 

a nice afternoon.  We will hire a bus but need enough people to fill the bus.  Inge gave out reimbursement 

checks to all who attended the Stiftunsfest.  It is nice to support the German Clubs.  There are not many 

places to have German affairs.  We should support DC Clark when they have affairs. We have our 

meeting here and the Christmas Party. 

Inge wrote out reimbursement checks for those members who attended the Stiftunsfest .  It was a very 

nice affair and the food was good and so was the entertainment.  Klaus Burger won the 50/50.   

Where will we ski next year.  We could go back to Wolkenstein. The skiing is great and there are many 

different areas and it’s good for the non-skier too.  It is something to think about, but we can’t waste too 

much time.  We did a lot of talking everyone, had an opinion.  Klaus said he will talk to Frank, travel agent 

about a proposal for Wolkenstein.  

Next meeting is our Election Meeting.  Don Conway, Richard Volpi and Peter Ulz were volunteered for the 

Nominating Committee and they accepted.  Thank you. 

Susi said we should advertise more about our affairs to the different clubs and get more to come to our 

affairs. Siegfried said, we are a small club with148 members and we still have events with 125. The 

Enzian Ski Club is having it’s 55th Anniversary and Siegfried is very proud of our club.  Our next meeting 

is May 2, 2019, it is also our Election Meeting.  We will have to know by summer where we want to ski.  

Wayne made a motion to close he meeting and it was seconded by Don.  Siegfried ended the meeting at 

9:35PM 

Respectfully submitted 

Mary Lou Reh, Recording Secretary    


